ARGYLE

CENTRAL SCHOOL

October 17, 2023

Dear Argyle Famiies,

| have an update to share regarding the Water Valve Replacement project in the Village of Argyie. | spoke with
Water Commissioner Gary Robinson today, and he informed me that the water valves will not be replaced this
week or next week due to a delay with the contractor.

Mr. Robinson does not have a definite date for the replacement yet, however, they are looking at the week of
October 30, 2023. | requested that the project not be scheduled for Halloween due to the activities at school.

When the valves are replaced, the water will be turned off early in the morning, which means that students will
not be in the school building that day. instead, they will have a remote learning day in order to preserve our
snow days and vacation days. Students will use their Chromebooks/iPads to take classes virtually.

While we still do not have a definite date when the water valves will be replaced, we have a better idea of when
it could take place. Please keep in mind that the weather and the availability of the contractor will impact the
timing. If there are several days of heavy rain, the installation will be delayed again.

Thank you for your patience and understanding as we navigate this process. Piease contact the main office at
518-638-8243 with any questions.

Sincerely,

James Bennefield
Superintendent
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